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KEY DATES 

Sept 22 Parent, Teacher Conversations 10.00a.m - 1.00p.m 
Year 11 Only - No scheduled classes 

Sept 22 Last Day of Term 3 - Buses leaving at 1.15p.m 

Oct 9 First Day of Term 4 

Oct 27 Student Free Day - College Wide. No bus services running 

Nov 1 - 24 Year 12 VCE Exams 

Nov 24 Year 12 Graduation Dinner - Ticket on sale until Nov 10 

Nov 27 - 1 Dec Year 11 Exams 

Dec 4 - 15  Head Start 

Dec 20 College Awards Ceremony 12 noon - 2p.m To get the latest news join   
www.facebook.com/ 

kurnaicollege 

Hello Everyone. 

Last week we held our ɲrst Cuppa ɄnɅ Chat with a number of 
parents of students from the Uni Campus. The purpose was to 
get valuable personal feedback from parents regarding how 
they view progress at the University Campus. The meeting was 
held in the evening and was very informal and very valuable for 
both of us to hear concerns as well as praise for the work   
being done at the senior Campus. Most parents who attended 
were quite happy to have their views heard. We will take on 
board what was raised and see what can be done about the 
issues.  

We hope to hold more of these in the future and hope that 
those invited parents will take up the opportunity to have a 
cuppa ɄnɅ chat with the Principals and have their say.  

 

Students Giving Blood 
On Tuesday and Wednesday of last week 14 student plus staϜ 
travelled to the Traralgon Blood Donating Centre to give blood. 
A couple of the students were not able to donate for a variety 
of reasons but most were able and very willing to give blood so 
that someone in need will be 
saved. All stated emphatically 
that they will donate again as 
soon as the required time has 
passed. Many thanks to Teresa 
Simpson for taking a leading 
role in this and for chasing up 
paperwork and rides for        
students.  
 

 

Mobile Phones ϥn Class 
Recently a number of teachers have brought up the use of 
mobile phones in classrooms. The main issue appears to be in 
situations where the teacher has made a decision that because 
of the nature of the work being undertaken mobile phones 
should not be used during the particular class. This is a         
decision left with the classroom teacher and is completely at 
their discretion.  
 
There have been a few instances where there has been a    
disagreement and the student has failed to follow the clear 
instructions of the teacher. Action has been taken in these 
situations.  

The College policy is very clear regarding the use of mobile 
phones. At the Uni Campus, because of the age and maturity 
of our students, teachers are happy to be ɳexible. However, it 
must be understood that if the classroom teacher says that 
there will be no mobile phones during the lesson then that is 
the rule and it will be supported 100% by the administration.  

 

Holiday Revision Sessions and Revision Lectures 
A timetable for revision and support sessions for Yr 12 VCE 
classes during the holidays is currently being put together. 
While attendance at these sessions is not compulsory it is   
highly recommended that students take advantage of this          
opportunity as exams are fast approaching. The completed 
timetable will be made available to all students before the end 
of term. 
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Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
November 24 

Premier Function Centre, Grey St., Traralgon 

Doors open at 6.00pm for a 7.00pm start 

$50 Per Ticket 

ϥncludes a Two Course Meal, Soft Drinks & DJ. No alcohol permitted 

Maximum 3 Tickets Per Student. One for themselves and two for guests 

Tickets are on Sale now from the General Oʛce. Cash, EFTPOS or BPay 

***Attention all Year 12 students*** 
Year 12s, as part of a special DVD presentation at the Year 12 graduation, 1 Baby photo 

is required. 

Details 

Photos that work best are those in which you are facing the camera with your eyes 

open. ϥt is also better if there are no obstructions in front of your face e.g. a dummy, a 

hand, sunglasses, toy etc.  Also, avoid photos that have other people in them.  

Suitable age is 3ɀ 6 yrs. (Kinder photos work  best) 

ϥf you donɅt have a digital copy or access to a scanner you can bring the photo to school 

to scan it.  

Please ensure you  clearly identify your photo by including your full name. 

ϥMPORTANT ϥNSTRUCTϥONS 

When scanning: Select resolution of 300 DPϥ 

When saving:  Select JPEG format. DO NOT SAVE ϥN ANY OTHER FORMAT 

EMAϥL photos and queries regarding the year 12 graduation to Kallitsa Yiannacou at the 

email address below: 

GraduationPhotos@kurnaicollege.vic.edu.au  

 

Digital ϥmages Only 

Example of a baby photo ɀ facing 
front and no obstructions  covering 
the face.  Resolution 300dpi and 
Save as Jpeg ɲle only. 

Similarly, there are revision lectures being oϜered for all     
subjects. The school will be partially subsidising the costs for 
these lectures. Students need to complete one of the forms 
available in the library or at the general oʛce and pay $10 per 
lecture at the oʛce.   

Report Conversations 
Just a reminder that the second part of the Parent/Teacher 
Conversations will be held on the last day of term, Friday 22nd 
September from 10 am until 1 pm. There will be no scheduled 
classes on this day. 
 

The following staϜ will be at Churchill Campus for the  Parent 
Teacher Conversations on Friday 22nd September: 

¶ Ran Li 

¶ Joseph Bonnici 
 
The following staϜ will not be available for interviews on Friday 
22nd September: 

¶ Kara Thompson 

¶ Kallista Yiannacou 

¶ Candice White  
 
GeoϜ & Nello 
 
 

mailto:GraduationPhotos@kurnaicollege.vic.edu.au
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Nicole Carder 

VCAL Co-ordinator 

 

Brett Gay 

VCAL Advocate 

 

Julie Gardner 

VCAL Advocate 

 

Daniel Murphy 

VCAL Advocate 

VCAL News... 

Masterchef 

The VCAL Catering class recently held itɅs annual 
Masterchef competition. Students selected and 
planned a 2 course meal to present to a panel of 
judges. Students used skills they have developed 
throughout the year in class to present their dishes 
within the 2 hour time frame. Some found the time 
limit challenging but in the end most were happy 
with how their dishes turned out. Students explored 
a variety of diϜerent cuisines and tried new         
techniques. The judges were impressed with the 
eϜort students went to in preparing for the          
competition and the delivery of their dishes.         
Students applied not just their cooking skills and 
knowledge but their time management, numeracy 
and literacy skills during the task. Next term the 
class will visit the Churchill Hotel to tour their kitchen 
to see how a commercial kitchen operates and to 
ɲnd out more about career opportunities within the 
hospitality industry. 


